
To: Sen. Kate Lieber, Chair; Sen. Tim Knopp, Vice Chair; and Members of 

the Committee Senate Committee on Rules 

From: Aileen Kaye, Retired bureaucrat, State of Oregon  

Date: Feb. 14, 2023 

Re: “No” on SB 42 

Please do not move SB 42 out of committee.   

I worked at DHS for over 25 years and worked on and chaired several 

administrative rule advisory committees.  This bill creates activities which 

would be redundant and thus be a waste of time and tax dollars.  

This bill is a wolf in sheep’s clothing.  It basically overrules all the work 

done by the relevant agency’s rule making advisory committee. Even 

worse, actions taken under this bill could alter legislative intent. 

Please vote “No” on this bill. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

    

 

 


